
Dear Parent / Carer 

As I look back on the past week, I am filled with pride and gratitude for the vibrant 
learning culture we have here at our College. Even with the financial challenges many 
schools are facing, we’ve worked hard to keep offering a broad and diverse             
curriculum that meets the needs of all our students, along with plenty of                  
extracurricular opportunities to help them thrive. Over the past few weeks, I’ve had 
the pleasure of watching some of our school teams compete against others, and it’s 
been fantastic to see the teamwork, resilience, and sportsmanship our students show 
time and time again. Moments like these remind me of what makes our College    
special—the way we support every child to grow academically while also developing 
the confidence and skills they need for life. 

Today, our Year 10 students took part in a collapsed timetable day focused on vital 
topics related to SRE (Sex and Relationships Education) and health. These sessions 
addressed key issues essential for both personal and academic development.          
Delivered by specialist staff with care and expertise, the lessons were impactful and 
thought-provoking. I am particularly proud of our students for the mature and 
thoughtful way they engaged with the material. Their respect and openness during 
these discussions reflect the values we hold as a College community. 

Another highlight of the week was Tuesday’s Year 11 Drama performance. Congratulations to all the students who 
participated—you demonstrated exceptional dedication and talent. I would also like to recognize the tireless 
efforts of Ms. Ruscoe and Mrs. Keene, whose support was instrumental in bringing this event to life. To the        
parents who attended, your encouragement and presence added so much to the evening, and we truly appreciate 
your support. 

It has also been wonderful to see purposeful learning across the College this week. Our students continue to      
impress us with their focus and commitment to meeting expectations. Please take a moment to celebrate your 
child’s achievements and encourage them to maintain their efforts. For parents of Key Stage 4 and 5 students, 
your support during NEA preparations and exam revision is invaluable. Staff have been pleased to see students  
engaging so well with additional catch-up and revision sessions, and your encouragement of independent study at 
home will make a real difference to their success. 

Looking ahead, I’d like to remind parents and carers of Year 9 students about the ongoing options process. This 
began last week with the Year 9 assembly, where students received key information and their options booklet. 
Please take some time to review the options booklet with your child, as it contains everything you need to know. I 
also strongly encourage you to attend the Options Evening next Thursday, from 4:30 PM to 7:00 PM. This is a great 
opportunity to explore the broad range of courses available at Key Stage 4, meet subject teachers, and ask any 
questions you may have. 

Finally, I’d like to encourage you to donate any second-hand uniform you may have to the local charity shops in 
Broadclyst and Cranbrook. These donations are in high demand and provide essential support to families in our 
community while benefiting local charities. Thank you for your continued generosity and support. 

 

 
 

Sara Jacobs, Principal 

 

 



 2024 Christmas Box Appeal - Thank you 

 

 

Thank you to the pupils, families and staff of Clyst Vale       
Community College for your wonderful donation of shoeboxes 
to our 2024 Christmas Box Appeal! Our amazing House of    
Opportunity supporters donated a total of 7,167 boxes to the 
appeal, and these spread a lot of joy wherever they were     
distributed. 

Please find a thank you certificate attached, and please do pass 
on our thanks to the children and parents who took part. 

We really could see what the Christmas boxes meant to the 
people who received them as they were distributed. You can 
see Christmas boxes being given out on our YouTube channel – 
just search “House of Opportunity”. 

 

 

 

 

Twinning association visit to Brittany next summer 

For year 11 pupils and above, and their parents and family, this summer there is a superb opportunity to visit the 
seaside resort of Plobannalec-Lesconil on the south coast of Brittany, a trip that is being organised and funded by 
Broadclyst Twinning Association. Plobannalec-Lesconil has been twinned with Broadclyst and has hosted visits from 
pupils of Clyst Vale for many years. As you can see from the photos, it’s a lovely seaside resort and fishing village. 
It’s in a beautiful area of countryside just 2-3 hours from the ferry terminal at Roscoff. The trip is free, including 
travel, for Clyst Vale pupils, kindly funded by the Twinning Association. Each pupil must be accompanied by a     
parent or guardian, but any accompanying family will also be hosted for free and will have to pay only the cost of 
crossing the channel from Plymouth to Roscoff as a foot passenger. You will be taken to the boat at Plymouth for 
free and collected at Roscoff free of charge by our hosts. All accommodation and food will be free. It may be      
necessary to put a cap on numbers so please reserve your place. You will have the adventure of staying in a French 
family with young people of the same age. 

There is no requirement to speak French or to have studied or wish to learn French, as the host families are keen to 
try out their English and are also very keen for their own teenagers to try out their English. 

The trip is planned for 10th to 15th July so after GCSEs and A levels but before the end of term, so perfect timing. 
The weather should be hot (well a bit hotter than here) and the sea will be warm (well warmer than here). To find 
out more details please contact the Chair of Twinning, Eleanor Rylance on eleanor.rylance@gmail.com. Eleanor 
says: “please get in touch and I can chat it over with you. Many teenagers have visited Plobannalec-Lesconil with us 
before, and it has been a success. Summer is the best time to visit, and we are so lucky that they have offered to 
host us in July.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 



News from Post 16 

With mocks starting for Y13 on Monday next week, students have been working hard to ensure they are ready for 
these key exams.  There will be no ‘blanket’ study leave applied, although students may take the day before their 
exam as study leave – and the morning prior, too, if the exam is in the afternoon.  Besides this, Y13 lessons will run 
in their usual slots.  All students have their individual mock timetables and the overarching schedule is available on 
Teams.  In addition to the anxiety management support offered by Adam Williams in recent weeks, Post 16 tutors 
have created a timetable of silent supervised study opportunities, for those who want some peace and quiet to 
crack on with their revision. We hope students will make good use of this provision, now and in the coming weeks 
leading towards final exams. 

A good number of UCAS applications have now been submitted, with offers coming back thick and fast! The final 
external deadline, set by UCAS, is next week – Wednesday 29th January.  Students should speak to Miss Haynes or 
their Tutor if they have any uncertainties or concerns regarding their application. 

Year 12 students have been busy arranging work experience placements for the summer; the deadline for logging 
these on the Unifrog system is the end of February.  Reminder letters have gone home to parents and carers – 
please do not hesitate to get in touch if you have any queries about this. In Tutorial next week, we are looking    
forward to seeing Gina Dunn from the Student Recruitment team at the University of Cardiff.  She is coming to   
introduce Higher Education themes to Year 12 - including what it is, what choices students have, what they should 
consider and how they find out more.  She will also be able to talk specifically about the offer available at Cardiff, a 
member of the exclusive Russell Group of universities. 

 

Fingers crossed 

Good luck to Joel Buckeridge from Post 16 who is competing in the National   
Ultimate Frisbee tournament this weekend in Coventry. Joel is currently playing 
for Exeter Air Badgers team and balancing this with his studies at A Levels and 
hopes for an offer from Cambridge University at the end of next week. All the 
best and fingers crossed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Job of the Week 

These are provided through the MYPATH careers webpage. 

SURGEON 

Surgeons are medical professionals responsible for diagnosing and treating a wide range of conditions 
that require surgical intervention. Their role involves performing operations to repair injuries, treat       
diseases, or improve bodily functions. Surgeons specialise in various areas such as general surgery,        
orthopaedics, neurosurgery, cardiovascular surgery, or plastic surgery. They assess patients’ conditions 
through physical examinations, medical histories, and diagnostic tests, and determine whether surgery is 
the best course of action. In addition to performing surgeries, they may also be involved in post-operative 
care, including monitoring patients’ recovery and managing complications. 

Newly qualified surgeons starting their careers typically earn around £30,000 to £40,000 during their 
foundation training years. Once they complete their core surgical training and enter specialty training,  
salaries increase to approximately £40,000 to £60,000. After becoming a consultant surgeon, which can 
take over a decade of training, salaries typically range from £80,000 to £120,000 annually, depending on 
the specialty and the NHS trust or private hospital they work for. 

JOB OF THE WEEK 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xz3QHnVQFzM&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=14


Homework 

You can see homework which has been set for your child on Edulink. Please encourage 
your child to complete it. Homework helps teachers determine how well the lessons 
are being understood by their students. Homework teaches students how to problem 
solve. Homework gives student another opportunity to review class material. And, 
Homework gives parents a chance to see what is being learned in school. 

 

Year 11 Parents' Evening Questionnaire 

Thank you for all your attendance to the Year 11 Parents' Evening. Please complete the questionnaire by clicking the 
link Questionnaire 

 (https://forms.office.com/e/k5KMx6mHJ5) 

 

Cycling to school 

All students who cycle to school need to have a valid bicycle pass. All students MUST wear a helmet. Please       com-
plete the form to apply for a pass by clicking on the link Bicycle Pass 

(https://forms.office.com/e/wCzxUaP43t) 

 

Vaccinations 31/01/2025 

Kernow Healthcare will be attending Clyst Vale on Friday 31st January to immunise Year 9 students against       Men-
ingitis ACWY and Tetanus/Diphtheria/Polio. There is also an opportunity for Years 10 & 11 to have the vaccines if 
missed in Year 9. Please click the following link to access the online consent form https://
www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/DTP.aspx Please quote the unique school code for Clyst Vale which is 
DV136638. This will also allow you to not give consent on the form. 

 

Parent’s Evenings 2025 

 

 

 

Find us on Social Media 

Our new Instagram page is Clystvale24, so you can now find and follow us on    Fa-
cebook and Instagram. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Parents' Evening- 06/03/2025 Year 10 Parents' Evening- 20/03/2025 

Year 7 Parents' Evening-  05/06/2025  

30 January—Yr 9 Options Evening 

31 January—Yr 9 Vaccinations 

 

14 February—Non Uniform Day in aid of Devon Air Ambulance 

17 to 21 February —Half Term 

4 April—Last day of Spring term 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=VViTC4GfxUOlAYHbzz3Wec833_H-irdBgUZZ1tHWXClUNTRGN0lKS0xQOUFOUkw3TEZVU0FVQzdZOC4u&route=shorturl
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=VViTC4GfxUOlAYHbzz3Wec833_H-irdBgUZZ1tHWXClUMjEzQjBDM0pNNjY0WFozU0VPSUFUTUJMVy4u&route=shorturl
https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/DTP.aspx
https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/DTP.aspx


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eddie Chamberlain 7GAW 

Esme Thomas 7GLBA 

Oscar Barnes-Rosser 7RKJO 

7RCMO 

7YDST 

Jake Bennett 7YEHA 

 Sophia Hudson 8GRTU 

Thomas Dickinson 8GTBE 

 8RER 

Kaiden Roberts 8RMCU 

Max Hale 8YCBO 

Oliver Payne 8YCFL  

Megan Newlove 9GMNA 

 9GLTH 

 9RDFE 

Charlie Powlesland 9RGWW 

   Zac Brown 9YGGA 

Connor Potter 9YBH  

Leo Bradley 10GCMC  

Maisy Beau Killian 10GMTH 

NP2N 10RBAT 

Leo Heath 10RNS 

Ellen Somerwill 10YMBR 

Remus Edmondson 10YCHW 

  

Poppy Golightly 11GABR 

Josh Moyes 11GDH 

Tanner Smith 11RZB 

NP2N 11RSGA 

 Kacie Dixon 11YSS 

Kye Brenchley-Stokes 11YADA 

 

Zoe Britton 13ZKH 

 

 

Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        

reward one member of their tutor group for something     

outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 

demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 

what amazing thing they’ve done. 

Reception: 01392 461407 Email: admin@clystvale.org 

Sara Jacobs 

Lisa Martin 

Paul Sutton 

Ann Hopkins 

Allen Bailey 

Louise Telford 

Claire Haynes 

Lisa Jones 

Principal 

Deputy Principal (Curriculum) 

Deputy Principal (Pastoral) 

College Manager 

Assistant Principal 

SENDCo & Assistant Principal 

Head of Post 16 

Early Help  

Jacobss@clystvale.org 

martinl@clystvale.org 

suttonp@clystvale.org 

hopkinsa@clystvale.org 

baileya@clystvale.org 

telfordl@clystvale.org 

haynesc@clystvale.org 

jonesl1@clystvale.org 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Cross Country Report 

Very well done to the boys and girls who ran on Saturday in the Devon Schools Cross Country. The event held on 
the Exhibition Fields in Exeter comprised some flowing grassland with thick muddied sections through woodland 
and scrub. The going was heavy and spikes soon had weight added as the mud clung on until the next section of 
grass. With hills and rises to pace themselves over the students performed well against the best from the rest of 
Devon. Willow ran in 30th and Kate 15th in the inter-girls event whilst ever improving Noah came home 23rd in a 
field of 37. However, it was inter-boy Jasper who recorded the best finish from Clyst Vale as he powered through 
the heavy conditions to cross the line 5th. He now qualifies for the south west event to be ran in Newquay later in 
the year. However, congratulations to all who stepped up this high standard of running with such energy and     
enthusiasm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Reporting an Absence 

Parents are expected to inform us of their child’s absence before 9.00 a.m. on each day of absence providing the 
reason for absence. If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each              
subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot simply assume a student's 
sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the reason for absence is due to continuing illness. If you 
do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason for absence. This is            
important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. In addition, the College may ask you to    
provide medical proof if your child is absent from College due to illness. 

Lateness 

The school day (first registration session) starts at 8.50 am, all students are expected to be in their classroom at 
this time. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct link between     
attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical appointments means that often students 
can attend school first and return afterwards. By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping 
their attendance levels as high as possible. We ask that parents/carers send their child into school for morning 
registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the morning. Similarly,                    
appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be arranged after Period 4 - during 
lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school after a lunchtime appointment if they can. 

Please give the school as much notice as possible, at least two weeks’ notice is useful. 

If the appointment requires the pupil to leave during the day, they must be signed out by an adult listed on the 
student’s record at the main reception. 

Please follow this process if your child is going to be absent from school: 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



What financial support 

can parents get? 

Juggling home and school life is 

tough for every parent, but there 

are some financial support op-

tions available. Find out what you 

could be entitled to by following 

this link Supporting learning at 

home | Parentkind 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for supporting the 
community and local charity 
shops. The sale of preloved     
uniform is proving successful. If 
you have any items that are no 
longer needed but still in very 
good  condition , please donate 
them to one of the local charity 
shops. Both shops have set aside 
rails designated for college      
uniform.  

Clyst Caring Friends is located in 
Broadclyst village and our local 
Barnardo’s shop is in Cranbrook. 

Their opening hours are: 

Clyst Caring Friends, Broadclyst 
(01392 467555) 

Mondays—closed 

Tuesday to Friday—09.30 to 
15.30 

Saturday—09.30 to 12.00 

Sunday—closed 

Barnardo’s, Cranbrook EX5 7DR  
(01404 514934) 

Monday to Saturday—09.00 to 
17.00 

Sunday—10.00 to 16.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pencil cases are available from 
the Library at a cost of £4.50 per 
pencil case. The clear pencil cas-
es include one pencil, a blue pen, 
a red pen, one highlighter, a    
ruler, a compass, a protractor, a 
rubber and a   sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

Please do not address emails, or 

replies to Edulink messages, 

to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 

unmonitored mailbox and will 

not go to anyone.  Parents/carers 

need to reply to Edulink 

messages via the app, online, or 

via email, as this will then be 

directed to the staff member 

who sent the message to 

you.  Or, please contact the 

teacher or admin@clystvale.org. 

There is also a contact form and 

details below. 

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
mailto:Edulink@clystvale.org
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/

